PAWCATUCK RIVER HARBOR MANAGEMENT COMMISSION

REGULAR MEETING

January 11, 2007
Chairman Dilley called the meeting to order at 7:02 pm.  Those present at this meeting of the Pawcatuck River Harbor Management Commission, held at the Edythe K. Richmond Homes Community Building were:

Mr. Scott Dilley, Chairman   Mrs. Joyce Ballou, Regular Member    Dr. Richard Berman, Regular Member

Mr. George Smith, Secretary      Mr. Steven Schaub, Alternate
Chairman Dilley appointed Mr. Schaub as a voting member this evening in Mr. Chalecki’s stead.  

The November 9, 2006 minutes were reviewed.  Mr. Schaub made a motion to accept these minutes as is.  Dr. Berman seconded, and the motion passed unanimously.
The November 30, 2006 minutes were reviewed.  Mr. Smith made a motion to accept these minutes as is.  Mrs. Ballou seconded, and the motion passed unanimously.

There were no reports from harbor master and local or state representatives.  It was reported that the Governor’s Office of Boards and Commissions has chosen a new Harbormaster and Deputy Harbormaster.  Confirmation correspondence is being sent to the Selectmen’s office.

The Finance Reports for December and January were reviewed.  A motion by Dr. Berman to accept these reports was seconded by Mr. Schaub and passed unanimously.
Correspondence this evening consisted of emails pertaining to the cessation of use of the post office box by the Town Hall and Freedom of Information requirements on correspondence received by commissions.
Mrs. Ballou read a newspaper article pertaining to the wall/dock at 189-1 Mechanic Street.  She also informed those present of correspondence received from Dept. of the Army that was not pertinent to this Commission.
After this evening’s review of the Plan, Chairman Dilley advised he would meet with the town attorney to go over the Plan.  It would then be posted on the Commission’s web site with updated changes.  Barring any unforeseen complications, the Plan would then be sent to DEP for a final review.  Changes, if any, will be incorporated and the Plan will then go before the Selectmen.

This evening’s discussion stemmed around definitions contained within the Plan.  Also, Mr. James Meador, a member of the public present tonight, advised that he was a member of a sailing club and would be interested in obtaining a mooring for this use.  As the Plan made no mention of “group” moorings, changes were made to remedy this.

There being no new business, and no further business, motion to adjourn at 8:32 pm was made by Mrs. Ballou and seconded by Mr. Schaub.  Motion passed unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,
George Smith
Secretary













 

